

Notice of Study Completion

Oxford Street West and Gideon Drive Intersection Improvements

The City of London has completed a Municipal Class Environmental Assessment study for improvements to the Oxford Street West, Gideon Drive and Kains Road intersection. The purpose of the study was to address the need for operational and safety improvements at the intersection in consideration of future development and associated traffic demands, as well as upgrades and replacement of underground services (watermain, storm and sanitary sewer) as required.

The project was completed in accordance with Schedule 'B of the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (*October 2000, as amended in 2007, 2011 & 2015*). As such, consultation with the public, technical agencies and Indigenous communities played a key role in developing the study recommendations.



Public Review

A Project File Report (PFR) documenting the planning process undertaken, details of the study recommendations as well as potential impacts and mitigation measures, has been completed and by this Notice is being placed in the public record for review.

The PFR will be available for review for 30 days, until July 23, 2022, on the City's website (<a href="looked-color: blue, color: blue,



Interested persons may provide comments to the project team through your preferred means of communication. All comments and concerns should be sent directly to the Project Managers listed below.

Kathleen Johnson, EIT

Project Manager City of London kajohnso@london.ca

226-973-8538

Henry Huotari, P.Eng.

Project Manager

R.V. Anderson Associates Limited

hhuotari@rvanderson.com

519.681-9916 x 5027

In addition, a request may be made to the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks for an order requiring a higher level of study (i.e. requiring an individual/comprehensive EA approval before being able to proceed), or that conditions be imposed (e.g. require further studies), only on the grounds that the requested order may prevent, mitigate or remedy adverse impacts on constitutionally protected Aboriginal and treaty rights. Requests on other grounds will not be considered. Requests should include the requester contact information and full name for the ministry.

Requests should specify what kind of order is being requested (request for additional conditions or a request for an individual/comprehensive environmental assessment), how an order may prevent, mitigate or remedy those potential adverse impacts, and any information in support of the statements in the request. This will ensure that the ministry is able to efficiently begin reviewing the request. The request should be sent in writing or by email to:

Minister of the Environment,
Conservation and Parks
Ministry of Environment, Conservation
and Parks
777 Bay Street, 5th Floor
Toronto ON M7A 2J3
minister.mecp@ontario.ca

Director, Environmental Assessment Branch

Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks

135 St. Clair Ave. W, 1st Floor

Toronto ON, M4V 1P5

EABDirector@ontario.ca

Information collected will be used in accordance with the Freedom of Information and Protection Privacy Act. With the exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public record.

This notice was first issued June 23, 2022.